Dear Dick,

I've insured the Meagher book for \$100 because the last price I heard quoted was \$94 and they are that scarce.

Charles Kuhn is the Hood librarian. His dial direct is 301/696-3903. I spoke to him right after we spoke. He likes the idea and he thinks the others who would be involved also would.

He also said that their lawyers are double-checking something that seems not to be a problem but to be quite cautious about it, whatever it is.

There is to be an open house at the new library 4/17. Would it be an appropriate time for announcing a reprint?

With tributes to her?

Harry Hivingstone has sent me a zerox of his acknowledgements in High Treason II. I presume you've seen it. I told him I've had lots of wishes but that he ar were dead is not one of them in a letter.

But as he does say, I sure did kick his ass! Often, too!

Best.